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Are you a Friend of the Foundation? 

The Western Hills Foundation is kicking off 

the 2018-19 Friends of the Foundation - 

“Today’s Gifts for Tomorrow’s Ministries” 

campaign this month.  The purpose of the 

campaign is to grow the permanent  

endowment funds through a yearly 

membership.   

The Foundation is vital for the present and 

future growth of our church.  Over the 

past 15 years the Foundation has distributed over a million dollars to a wide 

variety of ministries, programs, capital improvements, land purchases,  

furniture/equipment purchases, and many other church needs that are not 

covered in the operating budget.   In 2018 alone, over $103,000 was  

distributed for various ministries and maintenance needs of our facility. 

We are asking you to RENEW your membership to Friends of the Foundation 

with a donation of $100 for a family and $50 for an individual.  If you have  

never committed the resources to become a Friend of the Foundation, now is 

your opportunity, and we invite you to join. 

Prayerfully consider becoming an ANNUAL member of Friends of the  

Foundation and help provide for the growth of Western Hills Ministries! 

The Foundation Board includes Debbie Hand, Ray Marshall, Charlotte Nobles, 

Larry Ellzey, Bill Hooten, Randolph Young and Nate Peevey.  Please contact 

any member for more information. 

 

Holy Week 2019 



www.westernhillsep.org 

SYMPATHY 
*Rick Snow & family, in the loss of 
 his brother, Larry Snow 
Pam Hooten & family, in the loss 
 of her mother 
 
CONGREGATIONAL PRAYERS 
Charlotte Nobles, health concerns 
Marie Conn, health concerns 
Duane Coleman, health concerns 
Elsa Jernigan, health concerns 
Ida Mae Ellis, health concerns 
Bill Bostick 
Gylene Bostick 
 
THE WORLD 
Traveling safety for immigrant  
families being reunited 
The people of Nicaragua 
People in the city of Juarez 
 
FAMILY & FRIENDS 
Savannah Wood, health concerns 
Beverly Laiks, health concerns 

Juan Barrios, health concerns 
Krystal, health concerns 
Mike Mason, health concerns 
 
FAMILY & FRIENDS with cancer 
Juanis Morales 
Kevin Lawson 
Marlene Miller 
Bob Snead 
Tom Lothamer 
Sharon King 
Jeff Jacobsen 
Courtney 
Ron Banas 
Eva Mowad 
Babette Lucas 
Roy Van Nostrand 
Catherine Laje 
Sylvia Villagrana 
Robert Askelson 
Jill Askelson 
Rick 

ELECTRONIC GIVING 
 Scan the QR  

 code to be  

 taken to our 

 electronic  

 giving website.  

Our mission is to  

reach out with the  

love of God to those  

beyond our  

church, to nurture    

our church body in the  

Christian faith and life,  

helping all to be  

transformed  

participants in the  

mission of Jesus  

Christ through the  

power of the  

Holy Spirit.  
 

NEED PRAYER? 

If you have a prayer  

request or would like  

to be a part of our  

Prayer Chain, email 

ZDMFHM@aol.com  

or call 915.581.3051. 

WITH OUR PRAYERS 

March 3, 2019 
Worship ............................... 186 
Sunday School .................... 73 
The Ridge ............................. 48 
Sidewalk SS .......................... 26 
 

March 10, 2019 
Worship ............................... 166 
Sunday School .................... 75 
The Ridge ............................. 64 
Sidewalk SS .......................... 30 
 

March 17, 2019 
Worship ............................... 195 
Sunday School .................... 67 
The Ridge ............................. 47 
Sidewalk SS ........................ n/a 
 

March  24, 2019 
Worship ............................... 185 
Sunday School .................... 69 
The Ridge ............................. 62 
Sidewalk SS ........................ n/a 
 

March  31, 2019 
Worship ............................... 190 
Sunday School .................... 83 
The Ridge ............................. 68 
Sidewalk SS .......................... 17 
 
 
 

WITH OUR GIFTS 
Revenue MTD February 2019:  $60,166.34 

Expenses MTD February 2019:  $64,584.37 
 

Revenue YTD 2019:  $104,610.98 

Expenses YTD 2019:  $131,146.11 
 

Revenue Budget YTD 2019 $107,825.67 

Expense Budget YTD 2019 $142,606.95 

 
If you would like further detail, please call Laurie in the church office. (584.2133) 

WITH OUR PRESENCE 

Our Faithfulness in Ministry 

It’s nOT ChURCh, it’s hOMe 

VieWs FROM the Ridge 

Dear Friends at The Ridge and Western Hills,  
 As you may have heard by now, this June I will be reappointed to Mesa View United Methodist Church in Albuquerque. As you can imagine, 
reappointment is a bittersweet event for most pastors. On the one hand, it is exciting to begin a new chapter and I know that good things await 
me. At the same time, I realize that I am leaving behind something good as well.  
 I am so grateful for the last three years at The Ridge and Western Hills. I am grateful for the time shared with you all, worshipping and  
praising God, for your partnership in meeting the challenges that have come up along the way, and for all the things I’ve learned about ministry, 
faith, and life through my time at the Ridge. Most of all though, I am grateful for the friendship of so many of you in both congregations. I know 
that those friendships will remain, even after I move.  
A few things you need to know:  

• First: El Paso District Superintendent Rev. Dr. Eddie Rivera is already working along with the Bishop and appointive cabinet of the                 
New Mexico Conference to find the right person to be pastor at The Ridge going forward. We expect to be able to announce that               
appointment in the weeks ahead. 

• Second: While pastors come and go, Jesus always remains the Lord of the Church. If you feel anxiety or worry about this transition, you 
may always come and talk with me. But, I’ve always found that keeping my faith fixed on Jesus, helps alleviate my worry in any season 
of change. 

• Finally, I am at peace with this transition because I know that the congregation at the Ridge is strong, the lay-leadership is committed, 
and the God we serve is faithful.  If you have any questions about my departure this Summer, please feel free to email me at 
josh@theridgeep.com . Blessings to all of you. I feel lucky to be spending the next few months with you all! 

 
Holy Week is coming. Time to remember Jesus’ journey to the cross, the grave, and to resurrection. 
Join us Friday, April 19 at 7 PM at the Park on Imperial Ridge, between Redd Road and Resler for a special good Friday remembrance.  
Also, SPECIAL EASTER SUNDAY WORSHIP – 10 AM Sunday morning.  
 
 
DO YOU KNOW A FAIR TRADE WHEN YOU SEE ONE??   
This Mother’s Day Weekend, celebrate women around the world as you support our first ever FAIR TRADE Sale at The Ridge! 
Saturday, May 11, 10 AM – 4 PM @ The Ridge 
Sunday, May 12 – before and after church @ the Ridge and Western Hills UMC 
If you’re not familiar with the term, Fair Trade products are made by persons living in developing countries. Organizations partner with local  
residents to create products made for a fair-wage. This is an amazing process which brings products to the United States that are high-quality, 
useful, and personal while empowering persons around the world to help themselves out of poverty and create economic opportunity.  
This spring, the Ridge is hosting it’s first-ever Fair Trade Sale. Partnering with Eternal Threads, a fair trade Christian organization, we will be 
selling items such as jewelry, décor, bags, house-wares, and more. All day Saturday at The Ridge, or before or after church on Mother’s Day  
(So yeah, if you forgot to get that Mother’s Day gift, we’ve got you covered!)  For more info, contact Josh Kouri, or Fred Palm, GW Chestnut, or 
Aubrey Sallee.  

 

mailto:josh@theridgeep.com


Staff Appreciation 
Help us say thank you to the amazing  

employees of Western Hills UMC.   

You are encouraged to bring cards/

tokens of appreciation for these  

hardworking people to the  

Narthex on April 7 and April 14.  

Admin/Office Staff 

Laurie McBride, Business & Facilities Manager 

Suzy Snow, Administrative Assistant 

Mindy Archey, Publications/Communications 
 

Children & Youth Ministry 

Mitzi Underwood, Director of Youth Ministries 

Jenny Abbott, Director of Children’s Ministries 

Katie Houx, nursery staff 

Jessica Flores, nursery staff 

Aide Terrazas, nursery staff 
 

Custodial Staff 

Bertha De Luna, custodian 

Gabriela Roldan, custodian (interim) 

 

Music Ministry 

Nancy Bickley, Minister of Music 

David Pena, Worship Leader 

Judi Wilkinson, pianist 

Sarah Hernandez, organist 

FOLLOW US ON 
SOCIAL MEDIA 

FACEBOOK:                                                     INSTAGRAM: 
WESTERN HILLS UNITED                                      WESTERNHILLSMETHODIST 
METHODIST CHURCH 
—EL PASO 
 

WHY Fellowship 
Sunday Evenings 
5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 

Stewart Family Life  
Center 

6th—12th Grade 
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 5 & 6 

Food Handlers’ Training 
 

April 12 & 13 

Dinner  

Theater 

 
 

Sunday, April 14 

NO WHY Fellowship 
 

Sunday, April 21 (Easter) 

NO WHY Fellowship 
 

Sunday, May 12 

Youth Led Worship Service 

One Service @ 10am 
 

Sunday, May 19 

Senior Recognition Sunday, 

11am Service 

Dinner  
Theater 

Prep 



Safe Sanctuary 
Trainings:   
June 6 at 6:30pm 
June 9 at 4:00pm 

 

Contact Jenny if you 
would like to volunteer 

for VBS 2019. FOLLOW US ON 
SOCIAL MEDIA 

FACEBOOK: 
WESTERN HILLS UNITED  

METHODIST CHURCH—EL PASO 
INSTAGRAM: 

WESTERNHILLSMETHODIST 
METHODIST CHURCH—EL PASO 
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